

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education **REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS**

September 1, 2020

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

No. 328, s. 2020

To: Schools Division Superintendent

Regional Office Division Chiefs

Section/Unit Heads All Others Concerned } Division of Tacloban City

CLOSURE OF BRIGHT SPARKS INTERACTIVE PRE-SCHOOL OF TACLOBAN CITY DIVISION WITH SCHOOL ID. NO. 455007

- The Department of Education, Regional Office VIII through the Quality Assurance Division (QAD) announces the TEMPORARY CLOSURE of BRIGHT SPARKS INTERACTIVE PRE-SCHOOL, Corner Real and Justice Romualdez St. Tacloban City, Tacloban City Division, Regional Office VIII with School ID No. 455007, effective SY. 2020-2021. The closure of the School is through voluntary withdrawal of Permit under section 34 of DepEd Order No. 88, s. 2010 per communication received from Jerry T. Yaokasin, BSIP President and endorsed by the Schools Division Superintendent of Tacloban City Division. Said school has been greatly affected by the escalating health crisis brought about by the novel corona virus and that the school head decided to temporarily close the school.
- The Schools Division Superintendent is hereby directed to inform the concerned 2. school to submit all pertinent documents to the division office for safekeeping.
- Immediate dissemination of and strict compliance with this Memorandum are 3. desired.

RAMIR B. UYTICO EdD, CESO IV

Director IV 🙏

QAD-GLA

Enclosure:

As stated

Reference Communication received of SDS Magan To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

Monitoring Evaluation

Planning

School Operation

9-62-2020 Date / Tracking No.

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION REGION VIII, EASTERN VISAYAS

DepEd RO8 ATA-F16 (CY2018-v03-r00) Page 1 of

manyo (mone)





V- tood

Government Center, Candahug, Palo, Leyte (053) 323-3156 | region8@deped.gov.ph ISO 9001:2015 Certified



Republic of the Philippines Bepartment of Education Region VIII

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF TACLOBAN CITY

August 27, 2020

DR. RAMIR B. UYTICO, CESO IV Director IV DepEd. Region VIII

Sir:

Greetings of Joy and Peace!

This is to formally inform your office, that the following schools in the Schools Division of Tacloban City finally decided for temporary/permanent closure, to wit;

No.	NAME OF SCHOOL	STATUS
1	Arc Angelus Civitas School, Inc	Temporary Closure
2	Sto. Niño Educational Center	Temporary Closure
3.	Genesis Learning Institute of Eastern Visavas, Inc.	Temporary Closure
4.	Xavier Early Academy House, Inc	Permanent Closure
5.	Datamex Institute of Computer Technology Inc	Temporary Closure
6.	Bright Sparks Interactive Pre-School	Temporary Closure

Attached are the formal letters of the school informing the Division of their closure.

For your information.

Respectfully,

MARIZA S. MAGAN EdD, CESO V Schools Division of Tacloban City

Enclosure: Formal Letters of the schools Reference: DO 013 & 17s. 2020

ME-RDD 8-27-20

Schools Division of Tacloban City Brgy 54, Real Street, Tacloban City Telephone Number: 053-832-9204 Email address: sagtaclobancity@gmail.com

8.27.20 1:91 pm



BRIGHT SPARKS INTERACTIVE PRE-SCHOOL

Corner Real & J. Romualdez St., Tacloban City Landline #: (053) 325-3966 Mobile #: 0917-593-4429

Email Add.: brightsparks05@gmail.com School I.D. 455007

July 13, 2020

DR. MARIZA S. MAGAN, Ed. D., CESO V Schools Division Superintendent Department of Education -Tacloban City Division Tacloban City

Dear Madam.

Good Day!

After much thought and prayer, we have decided that BRIGHT SPARKS INTERACTIVE PRE-SCHOOL WILL NOT ACCEPT ENROLLEES FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2020-2021.

Having gone through the Readiness Assessment Checklist for Implementing Learning Delivery Modalities under DepEd Order No.13, Series of 2020, we felt it would be best to wait until the Department of Education allows FACE-TO-FACE LEARNING again as MODULAR/ONLINE DISTANCE LEARNING is more suitable for older children and learners.

We believe regular face-to-face interaction between your children and our teacher is best for EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION (ECE). Pre-schoolers will learn more from an intimate level of active engagement/interaction with their teachers and fellow learners. As socialization is also very important in child development, we believe a school/classroom setting will give your children a safe environment to make friends and bond with their fellow classmates.

But because of the threat of COVID-19 pandemic, face-to-face learning will not be possible without putting our children at risk. At the same time, our school's commitment to provide quality education to your children will be compromised as our instructors are not yet ready to shift to modular/online distance learning for early childhood education.

Hence, we regret to inform you that BRIGHT SPARKS INTERACTIVE PRE-SCHOOL will temporarily cease operations for School Year 2020-2021.

Thank you very much for your kind understanding. God bless.

Sincerely yours,

BSIP President